
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Report from the Board of Management meeting on May 10th 2022 

There are currently 213 pupils enrolled in our school. We are delighted to welcome 8 pupils who have recently 
relocated from Ukraine. The PTA are hosting a coffee afternoon on Monday June 13th between 1:30 and 2:30 to 
welcome our new families to our school community. 

  

School Traffic Warden  

Following a meeting with members of CCC the Board of Management took the decision to postpone the protest 
as we were assured that the current procedures for School Traffic Wardens and funding is being reviewed and 
that funding is actively being pursued by CCC to remediate the pedestrian crossing outside the school. The 
Board of Management will communicate regularly with CCC to ascertain that progress is being made in this 
regard. 

  

Staffing 2022/2023 

Teacher/Class allocations for the coming academic year. 

Junior Infants:            Katie Duggan 

Senior Infants:            TBC 

1st Class                         TBC 

2nd Class                       TBC 

3rd Class                       Céline McCarthy 

4th Class                       Louise Thornhill 

5th Class                       Aisling Kennedy 

6th Class                       Sinéad Farrell 

  

Special Educational Teachers 

Katie Hickson 

Elizabeth Kenny 

Sarah Russell 

Grainne Cassin/Nicola Cleary (Job Sharing) 

Additional Needs Assistance  

Ena Trearty 

Jonathan Knowles 

Louise O’Neill 

Sharon O’Leary 

Yuki Hatano 

Secretary 

Sandra O’Neill 

Noeleen Munroe (Wednesday) 

Caretaker 

Ger Lynch 

  



We understand it may be disconcerting not knowing who your child’s class teacher will be for the coming year. 
We will inform you following an appointments procedure which will take place in July.  

We would like to wish Emma Kavanagh the best of luck in her travels next year.  

Audrey Murphy will leave our school to take up a Job Share position in Rathpeacon N.S. We wish Audrey all the 
best in her new school. 

We wish Eleanor every happiness and joy in her retirement with John and Max. 

  

Digital Technology 

16 new devices to be purchased for September. This will give children more scope when accessing digital 
technology. 

  

The Board of Management would like to take the opportunity to thank the staff, pupils and parents for their 
resilience, support and cooperation during what has been a challenging school year. We are looking forwards to 
the coming academic year where many of the wonderful teaching and learning experiences will be allowed to 
flourish without restriction.  

  

Regards, 

Anne Rogers 

Maura O’Riordan 


